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Independent Assessment of Cross-Directorate Mars Exploration
2012-02-08 (SC-02)

Recommendation:

The Council recommends that NASA arrange for independent, authoritative assessment and
advice through the National Research Council about the newly established cross-Directorate
partnership for the exploration of Mars.

Major Reasons for the Recommendation:

NASA needs the broad support of the U.S. space enterprise to realize the promise of success for
Mars exploration during the next several decades. An independent assessment body will
provide strategic guidance to Mars program plans, ensuring that goals are well connected to the
priorities and strategies laid out in the Decadal Reports.

Consequences of No Action on the Recommendation:
NASA will be less able to integrate the goals of different stakeholder communities and garner
the broad support of the space community for the Mars exploration program.

NASA Response:

NASA concurs in part. NASA will make use of appropriate advisory groups, including the
National Research Council (NRC) and the NASA Advisory Council (NAC), to assess within
available resource constraints, our cross-Directorate Mars Exploration Program.

The status of Mars program reformulation was presented to the NRC’s Committee on
Astrobiology and Planetary Science September 24-25, 2012, and the NAC’s Planetary Science
Subcommittee October 2-3, 2012. NASA will review any strategic advice or assessment
received from these independent groups in the context of our budgetary constraints. NASA’s
goal is to design a cross-Directorate Mars Exploration Program that is consistent with both
available resources and the science objectives contained in the NRC’s decadal surveys.
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